
 

 

 

Air STAKEHOLDER NOTICE 

Airtrain – Brisbane Airport Line    
Track Closure 

 

Update 1 -  August 2022 

 

 
From the first service Saturday 27 August until the last service Sunday 28 August, there 
will be a full track closure between the Airport and the northern lines. Buses will replace 
trains in both directions. 
 
 
Travelling to the Airport 
 

• There will be an Express bus service, operating every 15 minutes (with 10-minute services 
between 7am-5pm) from Roma Street Station travelling to the Domestic Airport and then the 
International Airport. If you are travelling from the Gold Coast, Central station, or Fortitude Valley 
station, catch the train to Roma Street station to connect with the express rail replacement. 
 

• There will be an All stops bus service, operating every 30 minutes (with 25-minute services 
between 7am-5pm) from Bowen Hills Station. This service will travel to Albion, Wooloowin, 
Eagle Junction, the Domestic Airport and then the International Airport. 

 
 
Travelling from the Airport 
 

• There will be an Express bus service, operating every 15 minutes (with 10-minute services 
between 7am-5pm) from the Domestic Airport stopping at the International Airport then running 
express to Roma Street Station. If you are travelling to the Gold Coast, Central station, or 
Fortitude Valley station, catch the bus to Roma Street station and transfer to a connecting train 
service. 
 

• There will be an All stops City bus service, operating every 30 minutes (with 25-minute services 
between 7am-5pm) from the Domestic Airport. This service stops at the International Airport then 
travels to Eagle Junction, Wooloowin, Albion and Bowen Hill Stations.  

Please plan your journey in advance and allow for extra travel time (approximately 60 minutes) 

due to track works. 


